

GOVERNING BOARD Minutes

Tuesday, November 28th, 2023 18:00 Zoom meeting

Territorial Acknowledgement

Welcome / Regrets

Attendance

Parents Representatives: Valerie Beaudet, Nadia Longo, Todd Smith, Anouk Petit, Erminia DiPietro (Alternate for Annette Banton), Tina Bona (Alternate for Patrick Bayne)

Staff representatives: Karen Gallant, Alyssa Luponi, Tania Nouvet, Shannon Pine, Maya

Johnson (Alternate)

Administrators: Josie D'Adamo,

Regrets: Patrick Bayne, Annette Banton, Donna Montelpare, Linda Aubertin

Lori Morrison (Commissioner)

Adoption of the Agenda

Motion: Valerie Beaudet Second: Todd Smith

All in favour Motion Passed

Adoption of Minutes from October 12th 2023

Motion: Karen Gallant Second: Alyssa Luponi

All in favour Motion Passed

Correspondence

None

- Public Question Period
 - o None
- Business Arising from the Minutes of Previous Meeting
 - None

New Business

Items for Approval

- Field Trips, Fundraiser, & Daycare Activities:
 - Visite des correspondence on Feb 21st 2024 Ecole Primaire de St-Ignace de Loyola
 - Experience an elementary classroom in a French rural setting, students will be corresponding (PenPals) with each other and students will go Ice fishing.
 - o St. Ignace Students will visit Allion in March 2024.

Grade	Class 341 (Grade 3 /4 Split class)
Destination	Ecole Primaire de St-Ignace de Loyola
Transportation	Bus
Cost	No cost to students - covered by grant obtained by teacher
Parent Volunteers	Ratio 1:10 teacher & Parents will be asked

Motion: Nadia Longo Second: Maya Johnson

All in favour Motion Passed

- Participation in the Research Project PromeSS funded by MSSS regarding health in Quebec Post Covid 19.
 - School board approved project.
 - The principal will be interviewed to complete a survey.
 - Most questions are related to policies that are in place, for example Anti Bullying plan, Education Plan, emergency plan, etc.

Motion: Alyssa Luponi Second: Tania Nouvet,

All in favour Motion Passed

- Holiday Hair Cuts
 - o December 6th 2023 parent barber will be come to the school
 - o \$10 / cut
 - o All funds will go to fundraiser
 - Fundraiser for Christmas baskets for families in need.

Motion: Todd SmithSecond: Tina BonaAll in favourMotion Passed

Holiday Concert

- Due to the teacher strikes the dates will be changed to Week of Dec 18th 2023
 - o Rehearsal Dates Monday Dec 18 2023
 - o Concert Date Tuesday Dec 19 2023
- We will have a collection donation at the door for Christmas Baskets for Families in Need.

Motion: Valerie Beuadet Second: Karen Gallant

All in favour Motion Passed

Mad Science Workshops - 8 week Lunch program

Grade	All Students (K4 to grade 6) Mondays (K4 to Gr 2) & Fridays (Gr 3 to Gr 6)
Duration	8 weeks during lunch - Starting January 15th 2024
Cost	\$160

Motion: Nadia Longo Second: Alyssa Luponi

All in favour Motion Passed

■ Tournaments & Phys Ed Events:

 LBPSB Volleyball Tournament Jan.11, 2024 (Snow Date: Jan 12th 2024)

Grade	Grade 5 & 6
Destination	John Abbott College
Transportation	Bus
Cost	\$20
Parent Volunteers	Ratio 1:8 Supervisors & Parents will be asked

Motion: Shannon Pine Second: Maya Johnson

All in favour Motion Passed

Rentals: None

Policies & Programs: None

School Supplies & Fees: None

o Items for Adoption: N/A

School Budget 2023 – 2024 – presented by Josie D'Adamo

Based on the number of children enrolled (349 students)

o School provides cost per child

- Also contains funds for special funds for activities such as but not limited to, improving school / technology, safety courses, hiring of SPEC education, cultural field trips, etc.)
- Capital Fund is used to purchase school equipment (chairs, desks, white board, etc.)

Motion: Ermina DiPietro Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favour Motion Passed

o Consultations: None

o Points of Information: None

Reports

Commissioner's Report: N/A

Commissioner (Lori Morrison) sent her regrets,

Principal's Report:

Thank you to the teachers for the report cards. As well as the resource team for their support with IEP's.

Thanks so much to Home & School for the great work with the Halloween Dance and the Book Fair. For the dance we collected \$3,363.89. Half will be going to Leucan and the other to Allion. As well for the Book Fair we will be getting \$1200 of money to buy books from Scholastic. Both events were a huge success and the help was greatly appreciated. A big thank you to everyone (Volunteers) helping with the pizza lunches.

- Congrats to Ms. Acton on receiving a \$9,500 grant for Phys.Ed equipment. This is amazing!
- As well thanks to Ms. Tiffany for receiving almost \$6000 for Culture in the Schools to invite artists & authors in the school for all the students. The Indigo grant of \$40,000 will be spent over the next 3 years. Thanks to Ms. Tiffany and Indigo! The Allion team had an awesome time selecting books for our class and school library.
- We have our first full school-wide field trip. Being a STEAM school, we decided to do a full school trip to the science center from K4 - Grade 6 on Nov. 28th. Thanks to Ms. Tiffany for all her help with the organization and to Dorothy and Cheryl for supporting the paperwork.

- Thanks to Ms. Anna Giammario for organizing the Holiday Baskets for the 16 Allion Families. The Dress Down day on Fri., Nov.24th all the funds will be going towards helping those families in need. Thanks to Anna Lisa, the barber who will be giving up her time and helping with the fundraiser as well. Holiday Basket (Gift card) deliveries will be done on Dec. 19th.
- Participation in the Research Project PromeSS funded by MSSS regarding health in Quebec Post Covid 19. The study is funded by the Ministere de la Sante and is led by Dr. O'Loughlin and Dr. Dore from the University of Montreal.
- Free Pasta Lunch on Dec.18th for all staff and students. Thanks to Associazione Messinese, Toscana, Berchicci and other collaborators.
- We will be starting a robotics club and 3 D Printing most probably on Tuesday and Thursday primarily with the Grades 5 & 6. Thank you to Mr. Kravchuk who will be doing this and MS. Angela who will also be involved.
- Grade 6 class received their 2023-2024 Grad Hoodies

Teachers' Report:

Kindergarten-4	We have been practicing numbers and colors. They have also been working hard on writing their name independently. K4 discussed Remembrance Day and created beautiful poppies PK1 has been learning about hibernation, adaptation and migration. They are reading stories, doing art activities and listening to songs. PK2 has been working on kindness and inclusion. It's Miss Sapphire's (Student teacher in PK2) last week on December 8th. We are getting ready for our winter theme.
Kindergarten-5	N/A
Grade 1	ELA: In the last few weeks, we have begun talking about sentence structure. Starting a sentence with a capital, using spaces between words and ending with punctuation. We have also continued with our letter sounds and learning new sight words. Students have also had fun working at their weekly CVC and sight word stations.
	Math: Students have completed Theme 2 in their Digit workbooks. We will have a week of review on locating objects in space and time (under, over, to the right, to the left, on top, under etc.), representing and arranging numbers (placing numbers in increasing order or decreasing order) also (greater than, less than and equal to), skip counting by 2's, 5's, representing addition and subtraction (using ten frames or grouping by 2's and 5's), and memorizing addition and subtraction. Students have also had fun working at their weekly math stations.
	En français, nous avons fait un mini thème au sujet des étoiles. Comment un mot peut avoir différentes significations. Les enfants ont fait un petit livret à partager en classe et pour emporter à la maison. Les enfants ont aussi fait des explosions spatiales en utilisant des rouleaux de papier toilette comme pinceau. Les sons faits jusqu'à date - les voyelles, é, oi, ou. Nous allons faire è\ê, on , an\en dans les prochaines semaines. Nous continuons à ajouter des mots au mur des mots

	magiques. Pour décembre, nous allons décorer la classe avec des couleurs pour le temps des fêtes et nous allons travailler avec des mots de vocabulaire.
Grade 2	N/A
Grade 3	In math, we are working on regrouping in addition and subtraction and we have started geometry: Cartesian planes, angles, lines and polygons. In language arts, we are reading a Roald Dahl book and doing writing activities related to the book. We have also been working in our grammar workbooks. For ethics, we have been discussing how animals have been used in wars, past and present.
	En français, on continue de travailler sur la chaîne alimentaire. On travaille notre vocabulaire, les verbes, la compréhension de lecture ainsi que les chansons associées. La nature des mots: adjectifs, noms, déterminants et verbes. En univers social, on apprend les habitudes de vie des Iroquoiens et leur alimentation.
341	In Math, we did additions and subtractions with regrouping/borrowing. The grade 4 students teamed with the grade 3 students to help them.
	In English/ERC, we reviewed the adjectives. We read the poem In Flanders Fields and students reflected on it. They also wrote their recipe for peace. We started reading about Holidays Around the World. We compared Germany's holiday celebrations with Iceland's.
	En Français, on pratique toujours les mots de vocabulaire et les verbes Avoir, Aimer et Être au présent. On a fait quelques activités reliées à l'Halloween.
	In Art, we painted a fall scenery.
	En Univers social, on continue d'apprendre sur les Iroquoiens et sur la Nouvelle-France.
	En Science, on apprend sur la Terre et ses relations avec le Soleil et la Lune. Les élèves ont fait une activité STEAM sur l'alunissage sécuritaire d'astronautes avec un verre en styromousse, des pailles, du papier collant, des mouchoirs et des petits morceaux d'éponge. Beaucoup de plaisir et de créativité. Les élèves ont aussi planté des bulbes de tulipes.
Grade 4	N/A
Grade 5	Math: We are working on graphs, (broken-line and bar) angles and triangles. Language Arts: We are working on verbs (action, linking and helping). We are also working on subject and predicate (complete sentences).

Grade 6/ 561 N/A

Daycare Report:

- Ped Day Jan 26th Everblast Activity (Dynamics)
- Looking of Lunch Monitors Posting for CVs

Support Staff Report:

Supporting teachers during strike

Parent Representative Report:

N/A

SNAC Representative Report:

N/A

Home & School Report:

- Decided not to do Secret Santa this year due to limited availability caused by the Strike days.
- Looking for a Christmas experience (i.e. Magic Show) for the last week of school before holidays
- H&S will also be helping Grad Committee fundraising efforts

Varia

- o School Hoodie / Sweatshirt
 - Students have expressed interest in possibly having a school hoodie or sweatshirt as more comfortable than cadigan..
 - The GB committee recommended a hoodless (crew cut) sweatshirt in school color (burgundy like cardigan).
 - · Keep hoodie for Grads only
 - Principal will reach out to Goldex for options / pricing

December 12th 2023 GB Meeting:

 It was decided to cancel the December 12th meeting due to the potential strike days and also there were no items that needed to be approved. Therefore, the January Meeting on Tuesday January 16th 2024 will now be an in-person meeting.

Adjournment

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm on a motion by Valerie Beaudet, seconded by Alyssa Luponi.

Date of next meeting: January 16th 2024 @ 6pm - In Person

Respectfully Submitted,

Nadia Longo GB Secretary

Signed By:

nouk Petit

GB Committee Chair

Josie D'Adamo

Allion Elementary Principal



GOVERNING BOARD Minutes

Tuesday January 16th, 2023 6:30 pm Staff Room

Territorial Acknowledgement

Welcome / Regrets

Attendance

Parents Representatives: Patrick Bayne, Nadia Longo, Todd Smith, Anouk Petit, Erminia DiPietro (Alternate for Valerie Beaudet), Tina Bona (Alternate for Annette Banton)

Staff representatives: Linda Aubertin, Alyssa Luponi, Tania Nouvet, Shannon Pine, Donna Montelpart, Maya Johnson

Administrators: Josie D'Adamo

Regrets: Valerie Beaudet, Annette Banton, Karen Gallant, Lori Morrison (Commissioner)

Adoption of the Agenda

Motion: Linda Aubertin Second: Todd Smith

All in favour Motion Passed

Adoption of Minutes from November 28th 2023

Motion: Alyssa Luponi Second: Todd Smith
All in favour Motion Passed

- Correspondence
 - o None
- Public Question Period
 - o None

Business Arising from the Minutes of Previous Meeting

- o Change in Dress Code adding a sweatshirt or hoodie to school dress code
 - Due to popular requests from students, it was brought to the GB committee to add a sweatshirt/hoodie to the dress code.
 - After several discussions, it was decided that adding a plain solid navy sweatshirt / hoodie to the dress code would be acceptable.
 - Also agreed that burgundy cardigan will continue, but will be phased out over the next several years. Will inform the supplier to continue selling current inventory, but will no longer request additional inventory.
 - Also discussed to see if the supplier can manufacture a navy zippered hoodie with Allion name/crest within the same price range as the cardigan. Principal will discuss with the supplier, and if within budget, will add the school Allion hoodie to school inventory for next school year.
 - Motion: Students will be allowed to wear a solid navy blue sweatshirt or hoodie, no other brand/logos will be permitted.

Motion: Patrick Bayne Second: Shannon Pine

All in favour Motion Passed

New Business

- Items for Approval
 - Field Trips, Fundraiser, & Daycare Activities:
 - Grade 6 Grad Trip Camp Bon Depart
 - o May 15 17th 2024
 - Team building & bonding with classmates
 - Includes Dynamic-led activities

Grade	6
Destination	Camp Bon Depot
Transportation	Bus
Cost	\$260 / student (includes food, transportation and activities)
Ratio	1:9 ratio (4 teachers will be attending)

Motion: Tania Nouvet

Second: Donna Montelpart,

All in favour

Motion Passed

Tournaments & Phys Ed Events: None

Rentals: None

Policies & Programs: None

School Supplies & Fees: None

Items for Adoption: N/A

- Day Care Budget 2023 2024 presented by Linda Aubertin
 - Based on the number of children enrolled (349 students)
 - Currently, there is a surplus in the daycare budget, however there are some prior daycare items (i.e food for snacks, meals for staff, etc) that were moved to the school budget, so the principal will check with finance if some of the deficit can be transferred to the School budget.

Motion: Ermina DiPietro Second: Nadia Longo

All in favour Motion Passed

Consultations:

- Consultation on Principal Selection criteria for the 2024-2025 school year
 - A draft of the Principal selection criteria was sent to the GB Committee prior to the meeting, but not everyone had a chance to review and provide feedback.
 - It was decided to postpone the finalization of response until the next GB meeting, to allow everyone to review and provide feedback.
- o Points of Information: None

Reports

- o Commissioner's Report: N/A
 - Commissioner (Lori Morrison) sent her regrets.

Principal's Report:

Thank you to all the GB members for your dedication and commitment to Allion. Wishing you all the best for the new year. A special thank you to our chair Anouk and to our secretary Nadia. We are beyond grateful for the amazing work you both do.

- Science center field- full school trip. The students and staff had an amazing time. Thanks to Ms. Tiffany for organizing this amazing event. Being a STEAM school we will continue to do more amazing STEAM activities. Another school wide activity that we hope to do would be the Cabane a Sucre trip in the spring.
- Concert Thanks to Mr. Matthew & Mr. Bogdan for the wonderful music concert. We had some lovely additions this year with the soloists and the mc's. As well thanks to Home & School for decorating the stage and Mr. Todd for supporting the teachers with set-up. I was very impressed with the amazing show.

- Open House coming up on Jan 25th at 10 am and 6:30 pm. We will continue to have K4- grade 6. There will be a principal presentation followed by tours of the school from our student ambassadors and some staff. Thanks to all the staff attending.
- Volleyball Tournament thanks to Ms. Acton and Mr. George for preparing the students in grade 5 & 6 so well. Allion students are always so well prepared and classy. Thanks to the staff attending and for all the parent volunteers as well.
- o **Grade 6 High school preparation workshop -** are starting up soon for the grade 6's. These are valuable workshops to better prepare our grads of 2024 for high school. There will also be a workshop online for the parents. The dates ar JAn. 22, 25, Feb. 2, 5,9,16, 19, 22 from 8:00-8:45 and 8:45-9:30 am. The date for the parent workshop is Feb.13th.
- Staff Retreat Feb. 18 & 19th- staff will have workshops focused around our educational project. Some topics we are looking at include Emotional coaching. STEAM, Team building. We are looking forward to it as it has been over 5 years since the last staff retreat. We will be using PD & student teacher funds. We have a committee that is working hard to organize an amazing event.
- STEAM Expo May 8th- in the evening. Looking forward to seeing all the amazing work of the students. In the upcoming Ped Days (Jan. 26th) we will be getting some training on robotics. As well thanks to Ms. Alyssa L, M, Ms. Angela and Mr Krvachuk for the robotics program at lunch.
- Ratrappage plan (Tutoring & social skills group) please submit student names of students who may be at risk due to the missed school days (Strike days) Teacher's and techs submit names if interested in doing this. Techs will be able to do social skills groups. You will be paid by service contract at your salary scale. There will possibly be online tutoring offered to students as well during March break.
- There may be a change in the reporting of students. We are surveying the teacher. Possibility of moving interviews to March 20th (Instead of March 14th) & reports distributed on March 19th. Due to Josie on March 12th.
- School Dress code/uniform Possibility of adding a hoodie (navy) solid with the uniform and possibly adding an Allion hoodie to the uniform. (Same price range as the cardigan) Staff council has asked for zip hoodie, pullover cotton navy and plain navy sweater.
- o Grade 5 & 6 will be participating in the French Book Club (Qui Lira Vrancra).
- Teachers' Report:

Kindergarten-4	We had our first in person parent component! Family members joined us in class to have breakfast and decorate cookies. It was a great success! We are working on letters and numbers. We continue to sing songs, read stories and complete winter themed activities.
Kindergarten-5	In French we are working on counting and forming numbers from 1-10. We are learning about winter and acquiring new french vocabulary through learning stations, songs and art activities.
Grade 1	In Math, we are working on equivalent expressions and beginning to do applications in order to be prepared for situational problems. In ELA, we are working on our sight words, sentence structure, and nouns. We are also working towards our reading skills through different activities such as stations and Bingo!
Grade 2	N/A
Grade 3	Nous continuons à apprendre sur la vie des Iroquoiens en univers social. Nous avons eu un invité qui nous a parlé des différentes sortes de poissons vivant au Québec. Aussi, une specialiste des Premieres Nations nous a faut vivre de bons moments avec son atelier Nous continuons aussi à travailler sur la chaîne alimentaire. Nous utilisons les chansons dans notre apprentissage ainsi que les familles des mots.
341	We are still learning about the Iroquoiens and Ia Nouvelle-France still in Univers social. We started the Cartesian plane in Maths. We ended our unit on Holidays Around the World in English/ERC. We did a bouteille des souhaits in Art. We are completing our unit on the Moon in Science. We talked about our holidays in French.
Grade 4	Nous continuons la classe des mots, nos résolutions 2024 et le thème l'hiver. En univers social: Nous étudions les éléments importants de la Nouvelle-France. En science: Nous continuons notre unité sur les dinosaures. En art: Nous avons fait des chandails pour les animaux du Canada.
Grade 5	N/A
Grade 6/ 561	N/A
Physical Ed	N/A
Music	N/A
DCP	N/A

N/A

Daycare Report:

- Ped Day Jan 26th Everblast Activity (Dynamics)
- Ped Day Feb 9th Break City Hip Hop activity
- Ped Day May 9th Cabaret Kids (Dance / Drama activity)
- Afterschool Daycare Activity Mad Science
 - 8 Week Program starting in March
 - \$160 / student

Motion: Patrick Bayne Second: Tina Bona

All in favour Motion Passed

Looking for lunch monitors - Posting for CVs

Support Staff Report:

Supporting teachers during strike

Parent Representative Report:

N/A

SNAC Representative Report:

N/A

Home & School Report:

- No report
- Next Meeting January 26th 2024

Varia

- Patrick Bayne wanted to recognize the Bishop-Power crossing guard's extra efforts during the last snowstorm in early January. He brought his own shovel and removed all the snow at the 4 corners so that students and parents had an easier time crossing the street.
- Principal requested to revise to reschedule the February 13th 2024 GB meeting to February 6th 2024, to accommodate multiple schedule conflicts. All GB members in attendance agreed to the revised date.

Adjournment

 Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm on a motion by Tania Nouvet, seconded by Alyssa Luponi. Date of next meeting: February 6th 2024 @ 6pm - Zoom Call

Respectfully Submitted,

Nadia Longo GB Secretary

Signed By:

GB Committee Chair

osie D'Adamo

Allion Elementary Principal



GOVERNING BOARD Minutes

Tuesday February 6th, 2024 6:00 pm Zoom

Territorial Acknowledgement

Welcome / Regrets

Attendance

Parents Representatives: Valerie Beaudet, Nadia Longo, Todd Smith, Anouk Petit, Erminia DiPietro (Alternate for Patrick Bayne), Tina Bona (Alternate for Annette Banton)

Staff representatives: Linda Aubertin, Tania Nouvet, Shannon Pine, Donna Montelpart, Karen Gallant

Administrators: Josie D'Adamo, Lori Morrison (Commissioner)

Regrets: Alyssa Luponio, Maya Johnson, Patrick Bayne, Annette Banton

Adoption of the Agenda

Motion: Linda Aubertin Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favour Motion Passed

Adoption of Minutes from January 16th 2024

Motion: Tina Bona Second: Erminia Di Pietro

All in favour Motion Passed

Correspondence

o None

• Public Question Period

None

Business Arising from the Minutes of Previous Meeting

- o Consultation on Principal Selection criteria for the 2024-2025 school year
 - The Principal selection criteria letter was shared with the GB Committee members prior to the February meeting.
 - Revisions were reviewed and agreed upon with all members present and motioned to be approved.

Motion: Karen Gallant Second: Tina Bona

All in favour Motion Passed

New Business

- o Items for Approval
 - Field Trips, Fundraiser, & Daycare Activities:
 - Disney on Ice Raffle all funds will support 2024 Grads
 - Raffle tickets will be sold for: 1 ticket for \$1; 5 tickets for \$3 and 20 tickets for \$10
 - Tickets will be sold during recess (by Grade 6 students) from Feb.9th -Feb.26th
 - Show is on March 3rd at 7pm and winner will receive 5 tickets to the show
 - Many thanks to the generous parent who donated the tickets.

Motion: Tania Novet Second: Ermina Di Pietro

All in favour Motion Passed

- Dress Down Day (March 1st day before Spring Break)
 - o All raised funds will go towards School improvement
 - o Cozy clothing or Pj Day
 - o Home & School will provide Hot chocolate & Rice Krispies.

Motion: Todd SmithSecond: Tina BonaAll in favourMotion Passed

- Tournaments & Phys Ed Events:
 - Tchoukball Tournament (open to all of LBPSB) March 18th -Grades 5 & 6

Grade	5 & 6	
Destination	At Allion	
Transportation	N/A	
Cost	\$5/ student	
Ratio	1:9 ratio	

Motion: Shannon Pine Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favour Motion Passed

Rentals: None

Policies & Programs: None

School Supplies & Fees: None

o Items for Adoption: None

Consultations: None

o Points of Information: None

Reports

Commissioner's Report:

I had the pleasure of visiting Verdun Adult Career Center (VACC) recently with the Mayor of Verdun and her team, as well as the DG, Assistant DG, and the Chair of the Council of Commissioners of the BPSB. We were given a tour by the center's director, Michael Clark. The center has expanded and now offers refrigeration as a new course option, as well as larger spaces for their construction program. The center has also opened up several new groups for certain programs as their career programs are very popular, with students coming in not only from as far as the north shore and south shore of Montreal, but they have a good number of international students.

For more information on their offerings: https://lbpce.ca/vacc.html

The City of Verdun will celebrate its 150th anniversary next year, and they are currently preparing activities and events to mark this milestone. I sit on their 150th anniversary committee, and the celebrations will run almost all year. The schools in the area are being asked to participate but that's still in the planning process.

If there are any activities or events that I should know about, please do not hesitate to let me know.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Morrison Commissioner, Ward 1

Principal's Report:

Open House- Thank you to all staff for all their support and for helping make this event a success. A big thank you as well to our student ambassadors. We had two sessions: one at 10 am and another in the evening at 6:30pm. We had a great turnout considering the bad weather on that day.

- Our K4 and K5 classes are quite full. We seem to have 3 K5 and 2 K4 classes. Thanks to Dorothy who has been working exceptionally hard with the registrations and Cheryl for supporting in the office as well. Please a reminder to re-register your students for school K5- grade 5 on Mosaik. K4 students must be done in person. Call or e-mail Dorothy to make an appointment.
- Rattrapage Program we have some teachers interested. LBPSB has provided funds to allow tutoring for any students that would benefit from the extra tutoring support due to the loss of school days due to the teachers strike. The tutoring sessions will be offered either during the March break via Zoom or during lunch period based on teachers/parents preference. The letters will be sent to parents of students that were identified to obtain their approval and to schedule the sessions.
- <u>Calendar Changes</u> Teachers have voted in delaying the reports by one week.
 - New Dates: Parent Teacher interviews Wed., March 20th (On zoom from 3pm-5pm & 6pm-8pm via Zoom & reports released on March 19th. Teachers will be submitting reports and IEP's to Josie on March 12th or sooner.

Staff Appreciation Week- Feb.12th- Feb.16th

• Thanks to all Allion staff for their dedication to our students. We will be acknowledging all staff during this week. We are so fortunate to have such a passionate and hard working staff. Thanks in advance to all the families for your generosity. I sent out an email asking any families to donate any gift cards to the school which we will raffle off on Feb.15th to the 80 staff. Staff will have a surprise daily from myself (Admin team)& Linda and or Home & School.

o Black History Month

• We have a committee working hard on many themes and special activities to highlight Black History Month. The Allion Black History committee will be creating a presentation to all students taylored by cycle to educate our students on Black History Month. We felt that it would be more meaningful coming from the staff that work at Allion. We will complement with other activities as well. Thanks to the committee for your dedication.

<u>Library</u>

- Visiting Illustrator- Raymond Parent will be visiting grade 5's & 6's on
 Feb. 8th and 13th talking about Comic strips.
- We also have a puppeteer in March talking to our cycle 1's (Jacques).
- Thanks to our amazing librarian Tiffany for organizing this for Allion students.

- Recess Champions something I am looking at for our grade 5's
- The value of the program is \$1000 which includes:
 - a 2 2 1/2 hour interactive workshop for the students and teachers that will become the Recess Champions. 2 Champions for Life staff will be present.
 - Access to our Physical Literacy Toolbox for all teachers or educators helping to lead the program.
 - Online Access to 6 modules (Introduction Module, Communication, Inclusion, Fair Play, Leadership and Setting the Stage).
 - Ongoing support from Champions for Life.
- As far as the cost of the program, we have been told that Mesure 15023 can be used for Recess Champions.

Staffing Updates

• Thank you to Meighan Wilson who is no longer with us for Wednesdays in grade 3 (French). Welcome and thank you to Ms. Rosie who assumes that position on Wednesdays. As well welcome to Olivia Datillo for accepting the Jordan's Principal job in grade 3 as well for 5 days a week. Ms. Linda has been hiring some new staff in the lunch and daycare program. A warm welcome to them as well.

Teachers' Report:

■ N/A

Daycare Report:

- Ped Day Feb 9th Break City Hip Hop activity 48 registered
- Registration forms for after school daycare activity Mad Science were sent to parents:
 - 8 Week Program starting in March
 - Sessions will be on Wednesdays (2 sessions split by age (Cycle 1 first session & Cycle 2 & 3 second session)
- Still looking for lunch monitors and daycare monitors.

Support Staff Report:

N/A

Parent Representative Report:

N/A

SNAC Representative Report:

N/A

Home & School Report:

Meeting was on February 5th 2024

- Staff Appreciation Surprises were discussed and organized
- STEAM Night on May 8th 2024
- H &S would like to host a Bake Sale and half & half raffle tickets to raise funds for Grad 2024

Motion: Todd SmithSecond: Tina BonaAll in favourMotion Passed

Varia

- Grad Pictures:
 - Valerie asked when Grade 6 Grad pictures will be taken.
 - Mrs. D'Adamo confirmed that Green Apple Studios has been booked to take the Grad Pictures on March 25th 2024. Letters will be sent to Grade 6 parents soon.
- March GB Meeting rescheduling:
 - Mme Gallant requested to change the March 19th GB meeting, since report cards are now due to be released on March 19th, so that teachers can focus on finalizing the report cards.
 - It was unanimously agreed to change the meeting to the previous week, on March 12th 2024.

Adjournment

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm on a motion by Shannon Pine, seconded by Karen Gallant

Date of next meeting: March 12th 2024 @ 6pm - Zoom Call

Respectfully Submitted,

Nadia Longo GB Secretary

Signed By:

Anouk Petit

GB Committee Chair

Josie D'Adamo

Allion Elementary Principal



GOVERNING BOARD Minutes

Tuesday, March 12th, 2024 6:00 pm Zoom

Territorial Acknowledgement

Welcome / Regrets

Attendance

Parents Representatives: Valerie Beaudet, Nadia Longo, Todd Smith, Anouk Petit, Annette Banton, Erminia DiPietro (Alternate for Patrick Bayne)

Staff representatives: Linda Aubertin, Tania Nouvet, Shannon Pine, Donna Montelpart, Karen Gallant, Alyssa Luponio

Administrators: Josie D'Adamo

Regrets: Maya Johnson, Patrick Bayne, Tina Bona (Alt), Lori Morrison (Commissioner)

Adoption of the Agenda

Motion: Alyssa Luponio Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favour Motion Passed

Adoption of Minutes from Feb 6th 2024

Motion: Todd Smith Second: Erminia Di Pietro
All in favour Motion Passed

Correspondence

None

- Public Question Period
 - None
- Business Arising from the Minutes of Previous Meeting
 - None

New Business

- Items for Approval
 - Field Trips, Fundraiser & Daycare Activities:
 - School Wide Field Trip Cabane à Sucre des Sportifs
 - o April 24th 2024 full day (8 am 2 pm)

Grade	All Grades (K4 - Grade 6)
Destination	Cabane à Sucre des Sportifs (Sainte-Julienne)
Transportation	Bus
Cost	\$30 / student (entrance fee + part of bus fee) School will cover remaining portion of bus fee
Ratio	1:7 ratio Limit parent volunteers to 1 or 2 / class

Motion: Alyssa Luponi

Second: Ermina Di Pietro

All in favour

Motion Passed

• Emotional Support Animal

- Ms. Mary (Spec Tech)
- Has trained and certified her dog as an emotional support animal and is requesting if she can implement Comfort Pet program
- Small Dog (Bichon Maltese 2 years old hypoallergenic)
- Comfort Pet will be in the Zen Room and will be available for support during the day.
- Letter will be sent to all parents / caregivers before implementing the Comfort Pet program

Motion: Karen Gallant

Second: Linda Aubertin

All in favour

Motion Passed

Tournaments & Phys Ed Events:

- Tchoukball Tournament Change in Date
- From March 18th to April 8th, since the previous schedule date is no longer a Ped Day
- o All other items remain the same

Motion: Shannon Pine

Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favour

Motion Passed

Rentals: None

Policies & Programs: None

School Supplies & Fees: None

o Items for Adoption: None

Consultations:

- CONSULTATION Day Time and Place of Council of Commissioners' Meetings consultation
- CONSULTATION Governing Board Composition 2024-2025
- CONSULTATION Complaint Process
 - Upon review of the consultations, the GB committee decided not to respond to any of the consultations.

o Points of Information: None

Reports

Commissioner's Report:

With the upcoming eclipse coming in early April, the board has taken the proactive steps to cancel classes as the end of the school days coincides with when the eclipse will be at its fullest. Should you want to suggest protective glasses to your students, many borough locations are offering them at no cost, including at the Verdun library, beginning on March 18th. The glasses are in limited quantities.

March is Women's History Month, and it was so nice to see the activities across the schools in our board. The LBPSB is also featuring several women at our board on their Facebook page.

BGC Dawson will be holding an online workshop on autism in coordination with Giant Steps. Please see BGC's Facebook page or website for the link to register. It takes place on March 12, and March 19, in two parts.

Allion and LCCHS had a science lab event where kids from K4 visited LCCHS' labs and partook in some experiments; it looked like it was a fantastic time.

Students in the grade 11 SN Math group competed in the 2024 Fermat Contest with U of Waterloo, outstanding!

The Verdun borough is still looking for ideas from our schools on how we can have the kids participating in the 150th anniversary. Please send me your ideas, and I will bring them to the committee during our next meeting, set for April.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Morrison

Commissioner, Ward 1

Principal's Report:

- Thank you to our Black History Month Committee presented cycle assemblies "By US for Us". We celebrated the value of our differences. Students did many projects throughout the month in their classes.
- Thank you to our Amazing Home & School for all the wonderful activities for staff appreciation. The Staff really appreciated it. As well a big thank you to all the families who donated gifts for our staff.
- Annie-Claude did a penpal meet in St. Ignace and the students really enjoyed their ice fishing experience. Thanks to Mme Valois, Mme Caroline and all the parent volunteers as well as the receiving school (In St. Ignace)
- Thanks to Ms. Dorothy for all the hard work for registrations. Our enrollment is looking good for next year. A big thank to Ms. Cheryl for holding up the fort as well.
- Thanks to Tiffany for organizing for Raymond Parent, the cartoonist to come and work with the students. As well in March we have a puppeteer coming for Cycle 1.
- Thanks to Grade 6 & Sharon for Epique for the Transition to High School workshops. Many students and parents found the workshops to be very helpful.
- Our K4-grade 2 celebrated the 100 days of school. Thanks to all the families for your support and the K4-grade 2 team. The kids really dressed up for the occasion and thanks to the teachers & support staff for the lovely class activities. The team had a great time.
- Reminder Evaluation Interviews by teacher request March 20th from 3pm-5pm & 6pm-8pm by zoom.
- Reports will be released on March 19th
- Comfort Pet Program we are looking at having a comfort pet Dog Murphy) in the zen room. There are many benefits in having a comfort pet in schools. Here are some:
 - Decreases the physiologic indicators of stress, such as heart rate and blood pressure
 - Reduces pain
 - Promotes social interactions and behaviors
 - Increases emotional comfort
 - Decreases Ioneliness
 - Increases levels of oxytocin (eases stress & promotes attachment)
 - Increases levels of dopamine (pleasure & reward)
 - Decreases the cortical levels, particularly when students have learning difficulties

[&]quot;The presence of a calm, attentive dog moderates the stress responses more than the presence of an adult and even more than the presence of a supportive friend" (Jalongo et al., 2004)"

o Teachers' Report:

Kindergarten-4	K4 continues to work on their letters. The students enjoyed learning new Valentine's Day songs and reading new books. We celebrated the 100th day of school! Students came in with a creative tshirt and we spent the day celebrating and counting to 100. The K4 team invited their families to come spend an afternoon doing Valentine crafts and enjoyed an ice cream sundae. We have also learnt about many important people (Mae C. Jemison, Martin Luther King jr, Alma Thomas, Ruby Bridges, Bob Marley, etc). We are excited to be starting our Spring theme!
Kindergarten-5	K5 is working on letters, alliteration and syllables. We celebrated the 100th day of school! Students came in with a creative tshirt and we spent the day celebrating and counting to 100. Furthermore, we learned about many important black leaders during Black History month (Alma Thomas, Ruby Bridges, Martin Luther King, Bob Marley, Garrett Morgan, Mae Jemison) as well as learning about what makes our skin, eyes and hair color unique. We will learn about different types of foods during nutrition month (in French) as well as beginning a theme on Spring and Easter. We also have been learning French winter themed words.
Grade 1	ELA: Students have begun a mini ubti on Fairy Tales. They are learning about conflict in a story and characters.
	They have also continued to work on building on their sight words, CVC words and sentence structure. Math: Students just finished the concepts of telling time, reading a graph and representing and comparing numbers. Next week, they will begin Book B of the math
	Francais: Depuis le 8 janvier, nous avons commencé avec le thème de l'hiver (mots de vocabulaire, chansons, enquête sur les activités d'hiver, l'histoire de Stella Reine des neiges). Pour la Saint Valentin, nous avons parlé de l'idée de l'amitié. Les enfants ont fait des portraits d'amis en classe. Les enfants avaient une présentation orale à faire au sujet de leur jouet ou leur toutou préféré. Nous allons commencer à utiliser les stratégies de lecture et travailler avec les sons et les mots magiques. Avec Miss Angela, les enfants ont commencé à étudier le système solaire pour l'expo de STEAM. Les enfants ont aussi fait des beaux projets en arts plastiques avec elle.
Grade 2	In French, February was about kindness and BHM. We learned about what actions are considered kind and we learned about melanin and different skin tones. In March, we are starting our STEAM unit in transportation. Beforehand, we are learning about where we are in the world (learning about the name of our planet, our continent, our country, our province, our city and our borough).
	In literacy, we are learning strategies to help with reading comprehension. We are still working on fluency but we are adding voice to our reading aloud. In writing, we are going to introduce the kids to narrative and informational text. They will also start to learn strategies to spell their words.
	In art, we will continue to explore different elements of art and different artists.

Grade 3	Grade 3 Has started a unit on Nutrition in ELA. Students are beginning to understand what a healthy body and mind entail. We will start to investigate sugar consumption by analyzing the food items we eat. In Math, we have been working on graphing. Students have been learning how and why bar graphs are used with respect to data collection. En français, nous commençons un thème sur le Soleil et la Lune. Nous travaillons sur les fruits et légumes pour le mois de la nutrition. En univers social, nous avons commencé à apprendre sur la vie des Algonquiens et à étudier les différences et les similarités avec les Iroquoiens. Nous continuons à développer nos stratégies en compréhension de lecture et nous continuons ll'apprentissage des verbes au présent et au passé-composé. Les arts sont toujours associés avec les thèmes vus en classe.
341	N/A
Grade 4	N/A
Grade 5	In math, we just finished our unit on fractions and will begin a new one on decimals (adding, subtracting, rounding etc.). In language arts, we are working on the hamburger paragraph (topic sentence, supporting details and closing sentence). We are also working on cause and effect relationships.
Grade 561	We are continuing our unit on Harry Potter while looking at response writing in English. We are starting decimals in Math. We are learning about planets/bridges in science. We are going to start our STEAM expo up unit soon.
Grade 6	N/A
Physical Ed	N/A
Music	N/A
DCP	N/A
Support Staff	N/A

Daycare Report:

- Mad Science Program
 - 8 Week Program starting in March 202415 confirmed participants (1 class)

 Ped Day - April 8th 2024 - Daycare will be closed as Lunch & daycare staff will be participating in training workshops.

Support Staff Report:

N/A

Parent Representative Report:

- The Parent Committee is being revamped as many current committee members are leaving this year.
- March 14th 2024 Webinar available to all parents in LBPSB Topic: Social Bias and Language issues in Quebec

SNAC Representative Report:

- SNAC committee has been focusing on preparing presentations explaining SNAC programs, available resources and providing reference material and other support.
- Also need new recruits as most of current committee members are ending this year

o Home & School Report:

- N/A
- Next Meeting March 18th 2024

Varia

- o Grad Pictures:
 - Pictures will be taken on March 25th 2024.
- Request to cancel April GB Meeting if no items need to be approved
 - The GB Chair will confirm with the Principal in early April to see if there are items that need to be approved. If there are none, then the April meeting can be canceled. The GB secretary will communicate the final decision of the April GB meeting.

Adjournment

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm on a motion by Valeri Beaudet and seconded by Shannon Pine

Date of next meeting: April 9th 2024 @ 6pm - Zoom Call

Respectfully Submitted,

Nadia Longo GB Secretary Signed By:

Anouk Petit

GB Committee Chair

Josie D'Adamo

Alion Elementary Principal



GOVERNING BOARD Minutes

Tuesday, April 14th, 2024 6:00 pm Zoom

Territorial Acknowledgement

Welcome / Regrets

Attendance

Parents Representatives: Valerie Beaudet, Nadia Longo, Anouk Petit, Annette Banton, Patrick Bayne, Erminia DiPietro, Tina Bona (Alternate for Todd Smith)

Staff representatives: Linda Aubertin,, Shannon Pine, Karen Gallant, Alyssa Luponio, Donna Montelpart

Administrators: Josie D'Adamo, Lori Morrison (Commissioner)

Regrets: Tania Nouvet, Todd Smith,, Maya Johnson

Adoption of the Agenda

Motion: Valerie Beaudet Second: Nadia Longo
All in favour Motion Passed

Adoption of Minutes from March 12th 2024

Motion: Tina Bona Second: Karen Gallant
All in favour Motion Passed

Correspondence

- Letter from LBPSB regarding invalidity of School Survey Results
 - Due to a software issue, the data was considered not valid, thus the School survey results will not be issued for 2023-2024...

Public Question Period

None

- Business Arising from the Minutes of Previous Meeting
 - None
- New Business
 - Items for Approval
 - Field Trips, Fundraiser & Daycare Activities:
 - Field Trip Musée Nivard de Saint-Dizier sur le Boul Lasalle

May 31st 2024 - 8:30-14:30 pm

Grade	Grade 3 & Class 341 & Students from école Saint- Ignace-de-Loyola
Destination	Musée Nivard de Saint-Dizier sur le Boul Lasalle
Transportation	Walking
Cost	Free - according to the grant obtained
Ratio	1:8 ratio Limit parent volunteers to 1 or 2 / class

Motion: Karen Gallant Second: Alyssa Luponi

All in favour Motion Passed

• Domino's Pizza Grade 6 Grad Fundraiser

o May 2nd 2024

HS & collaboration with Grad Committee

\$5 from each order (using the Allion code) will be given to the Grade 6
 Grad committee.

Motion: Valerie Beaudet Second: Tina Bona
All in favour Motion Passed

- Bake Sale and Raffle (half/half raffle and baskets/prizes) at STEAM event
 - o May 8th 2024
 - Bake sale to be hosted during the Steam Expo
 - o Families would donate baked goods
 - Also will have raffle for half/half prize and also for baskets/prizes
 - (half/half raffle and baskets/prizes)
 - All funds will go to students and school activities

Motion: Alyssa Luponi Second: Patrick Bayne

All in favour Motion Passed

Cannolis4kids fundraiser

- Parent with a bakery has an established fundraiser with Montreal's Children's Hospital (Cannolis4Kids)
- Selling boxes of Cannolis
- o \$20 per dozen / box
 - \$2.50 will be donated to Allion & \$11 to go to Children's Hospital

Motion: Linda Aubertin

Second: Annette Banton

All in favor

Motion Passed

Home & School - TCBY Fundraiser

- Selling of TCBY in May & June
- \$4 / cup
- o Funds raised will be for school / student activities.

Motion: Karen Gallant

Second: Patrick Bayne

All in favor

Motion Passed

Daycare Ped Day activity - Cabaret Kids

- o May 9th 2024
- O Drama / Dance activity in gym
- \$24.75 (15.75 (ped day costs + \$9.0 for activity)
- o Ratio 1:20
- Funds raised will be for school / student activities.

Motion: Alyssa Luponi

Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favor

Motion Passed

Octogone Library Visits during the year

Grade	Grade 5 on May 16th Grade 4 & 341 on June 11 Grade 3 on June 13th Pending for grades 1 & 2
Destination	Octogone Library
Transportation	STM (provided by school)
Cost	No cost to students
Parent Volunteers	Ratio 1:10 Supervisors & Parents will be asked

Motion: Annette Banton

Second: Shannon Pine

All in favour

Motion Passed

Tournaments & Phys Ed Events:

Fundraiser for Heart and Stroke Foundation: Jump Rope for Heart

Will take place on May10th 2024.

o Students will be raising money using fundraising form

o Students will be given 45 minute blocks (per grade) to skip

o Funds raised are for the Heart & Stroke Foundation.

Motion: Shannon Pine Second: Linda Aubertin

All in favor Motion Passed

LBPSB Track & Field Day: May 28th 2023 (Rain Date: May 30th & 31st)

Grades	4 to 6
Destination	Pierrefonds Community High School (9 am - 2 pm)
Transportation	School Bus
Cost	\$20 per student
Volunteers	Ratio 1:8 Parents responsible to travel to the event on their own.

Motion: Alyssa Luponi Second: Valerie Beaudet

All in favor Motion Passed

Rentals: None

Policies & Programs: None

School Supplies & Fees: None

Items for Adoption:

- Calendar 2024-2025
 - o Calendar days were reviewed with the GB Committee
 - Similar days / events like this year
 - No questions or concerns were raised GB agreed to the proposed dates / events.

Motion: Linda Aubertin Second: Tina Bona

All in favor Motion Passed

o Consultations: None

Points of Information: None

Reports

o Commissioner's Report:

- No meeting in April 2024
- No report

Principal's Report:

- Thank you to Ms. Acton for hosting and organizing the Tchoukball tournament for region 3. Thanks as well to Mr. George, our phys. Ed teacher and all the staff & parents who helped.
- Bravo to Mme Valois and her grade 3&4 class. They made the L'Action Newspaper about their penpals in St Ignace and their ice fishing trip. The students learned so much about the linguistic, cultural and rural community of their penpals. The students will be coming to Allion on May 31st.
- Thanks to GB for the beautiful letter that was sent to the board written about me.
 I am so grateful for the kind words.
- Qui Lira Vaincra Battle of the Books (In french) that occurred in April. They read 12 books and had to answer questions. They competed against 12 schools and ranked 6 / 12. Thanks to Mme Alyssa who has been working with the students for this competition.
- Congrats and thanks to Tiffany Clarke for writing grants and as a result we will be receiving \$6000 for the school from Entrepreneur grants. We are over the moon:)
- Staffing Updates
 - Next year we have 1.80 Phys. Ed, 78%, music and 78% DCP

We also have 2 K4's , 2K5's, 3 grade 1's , 2 grade 2's ,2 grade 3's , 2 grade 4's , 2 grade 5's , 2 grade 6's and a combined grade 5 & 6 class.

- Cabane a Sucre School wide field trip we are looking forward to the school wide trip on April 24th.
- Wishing our Grads an awesome trip May 15-17th to Camp Bon Depart.

o Teachers' Report:

We have been busy doing many activities for our spring theme. The students have been enjoying fun art activities and new songs. They are getting really good at directed drawings! PK1 drew chicks and PK2 drew bunnies. We continue to learn new letters weekly. With the STEAM expo fast approaching, we are slowly starting to introduce our space theme.
N/A
English: This week we will finish off our fairytale theme. The students will be bringing home their polymer clay fairy tale characters. Students have also continued to work on writing skills by practicing cvc words and sight words. Students are encouraged to use them in their sentences along with proper sentence structure.
Math: Students have been working hard on the missing terms concept and on problem solving skills. We will continue with this concept this week and move on to representing addition and subtraction using ten frames.
Cette semaine, nous commençons à travailler avec les mots du printemps (livre à faire: Au revoir l'hiver, bonjour le printemps, activité de cherche et trouve en classe des mots du printemps, une chanson et une comptine à faire aussi. On continue à regarder les planètes pour être préparé pour l'expo de STEAM.
N/A
Nous travaillons sur le système solaire. Nous travaillons au sujet des fruits et légumes ainsi que la chaîne alimentaire pour STEAM. En grammaire, les enfants travaillent sur les pluriels et les singulier des phrases. Nous parlons des signes du printemps et des changements. On continue avec les verbes.
N/A
Nous voyons la classe des mots, les pronoms en ce moment. De plus, nous étudions les verbes réguliers et irréguliers du premier groupe . Les élèves créent une pizza ou un sandwich original qui contient des aliments de chaque groupe alimentaire. En sciences, nous voyons les différents types de nuages. Pour Steam , nous découvrons les différents monuments du monde.
N/A
We are continuing our unit on Harry Potter while looking at response writing in English. We are starting decimals in Math. We are learning about planets/bridges in science. We are going to start our STEAM expo up unit soon.
Starting exam prep for ministry and board exams. Working hard on the STEAM Expo

Physical Ed	N/A
Music	N/A
DCP	N/A
Support Staff	N/A

o Daycare Report:

- Mad Science Program
 - Going well.
- Ped Day May 9th 2024 In house activity (Cabaret Kids (Drama / Dance activities)

Support Staff Report:

N/A

Parent Representative Report:

- No meeting in April 2024
- Next meeting in May 2024
 - Special presentation: from the team from AlloProf academic support / tutoring services. They will explain their services and how to sign up for it.

SNAC Representative Report:

- Last meeting in February 2024
- No meeting in April 2024
- Also need new recruits as most of the current committee members are ending their terms this year (a new chair is needed).

Home & School Report:

- No report available
- Next Meeting April 22nd 2024

Varia

- o Lasalle Kilomaitres Track & Field club Community Event (May 26th)
 - o Event information will be shared with school in email
 - Open to any student under the age of 12 years or schools can submit a school team as well.
- LBPSB Family Fun Run (May 5th)
- Lester Mascot for Lester B. Pearson
 - Lester B. Pearson School Board is looking to design a LBPSB Mascot in celebration of 25 years of excellence and that embodies the spirit of the LBPSB our community.
 - LBPSB is sending a call to the LBSB community to submit their ideas, suggestions, sketches, or full-blown designs for a LBPSB mascot.

0

Adjournment

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm on a motion by Valerie Beaudet and seconded by Patrick Bayne

Date of next meeting: May 14th, 2024 @ 6pm - in person

Respectfully Submitted,

Nadia Longo GB Secretary

Signed By:

Anouk Petit

GB Committee Chair

Josie D'Adamo

Allion Elementary Principal